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Many different options for addressing the project's Purpose and Need

were evaluated in a screening process prior to the development and

evaluation of the alternatives in the DEIS. Options eliminated through the

screening process included a new corridor crossing over the Columbia

River (in addition to I-5 and I-205), an arterial crossing between Hayden

Island and downtown Vancouver, a tunnel under the Columbia River,

and various modes of transit other than light rail and bus rapid transit.

Section 2.5 of the DEIS explains why a third corridor, arterial crossing of

the Columbia River, and several transit modes evaluated in screening

were dropped from further consideration because they did not meet the

Purpose and Need. For a general description of the screening process

see Chapter 2 (Section 2.7) of the FEIS. It should be noted that every

proposal received from the public was considered, and many of the

proposals that were dropped from further consideration included

elements that helped shape the alternatives in the DEIS.

 

P-0980-002

Both the Oregon and Washington State DOTs are committed to safety

for workers in the field, including construction workers. All applicable

federal and state rules and regulations must be followed by the project

and contractors conducting work for the project. These rules and

regulations are primarily enforced by the Occupational Safety and Health

Administration, Washington Department of Labor and Industries and

Oregon Occupational Safety and Health Administration.
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See discussion above regarding how a third corridor project fails to meet

the projects Purpose and Need.

 

P-0980-004

The Columbia River Crossing project includes the replacement of the

existing I-5 bridge over the Columbia River, improvements at seven

interchanges over 5 miles of I-5, and the extension of light rail from

Portland to Vancouver. The projected cost to construct this large and

complex project are presented in Chapter 4 of the FEIS, and are

estimated in year of expenditure dollars to account for inflation. Multiple

sources will help fund construction of the project – the federal

government, State of Oregon, State of Washington, and tolling the I-5

Bridge.
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